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is another milestone of the college.

l 541 students received concession during 
2016-17 session.

l Anusree Ghosh Memorial Scholarship 
was awarded to Md. Mohosin and Arijit 
Sinha for the sessions 2015-17 and 2016-
2018 respectively. The student who 
completes graduation from this college 
with 1st class and highest marks in 
Physics in this college and persue M.Sc. in 
Physics gets the scholarship of amount 
Rs.14,000/-. Scholarship amount is given 
in two phases during his/her M. Sc. course 
(1st and 2nd year).

 Commencement of Bengali PG course 
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Message from the
Principal's Desk

It gives me great pleasure to launch the 
2016-17 issue of Windows, our in-house 
publication. It holds a mirror to all the 
events organized by Gurudas College, 
Kolkata during the academic year 2016-17.
It is a matter of pride that the faculty 
members of our college could successfully 
organize four UGC sponsored National 
level seminars, in which the Departments of 
Chemistry, Microbiology, Economics, 
Poli t ical  Science and Journalism 
participated among others. We also 
conducted the 9th Sir Gurudas Banerjee 
Memorial Lecture which is an annual event.
Due to the untiring efforts of our teachers, 
we could commence the Postgraduate 
course in the Department of Bengali. 
Besides observing Library Day, we were 
also successful in organizing a ‘Book Fair’ 
within our premises in which the publishers 
showcased hundreds of books pertaining to 
the academic requirements of the students 
and teachers. Apart from that we observed 
International Women’s Day, International 
Mother Language Day and College 
Foundation Day through various cultural 
programmes. The Annual Sports Day was 
organized for the students not only to 
exhibit their physical prowess but also to 
inculcate in them the spirit of healthy 
competition. Besides, we could also give 
fee concessions to quite a number of needy 
students. Last but not the least, the NSS 
units l and 2 organized a special camp along 
with their regular activities.
I would like to thank all the students as well 
as the teaching and non teaching staff of this 
college for making the above-mentioned 
events possible. I hope we will be able to 
organize many other diverse activities in 
future so as to bring greater glory to our 
institution.

Sir Gurudas Banerjee Memorial Lecture

A Bunch of Career
Counselling Activities 
The Career Counselling is getting more and more 
significant everyday with increasing the number 
and diversity of openings in the market. It asists 
in bringing out a student’s potential and aptitude 
and accordingly suggest the right course of 
his/her career path. On 16-09-2016 an 
organization named ‘Magic Bus’ conducted a 
seminar under the supervision of Career 
Counselling Committee on job opportunities for 
financially backward students. All general 
students took part in it and were enthralled as for 
most of the students it was their first experience 
of this sort. After having an orientation  
programme with first year students, career 
counselling committee members felt the need to 
organize a soft skill development programme. On 
26-09-2016 two companies participated in the 
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The 9th Sir Gurudas Banerjee Memorial Lecture 
was delivered by Prof. Dipak Ghosh, Emeritus 
Professor of Physics, with Jadavpur University 
at the Sir C. V. Raman Centre for Physics & 
Music. Music has been proven to be a valuable 
tool for the understanding of human cognition, 
human emotion and their underlying brain 
mechanisms. Prof. Ghosh through his talk 
entitled ‘Thinking about thinking about Things’ 
explored the effect of music on brain activity 
during normal relaxing conditions using EEG. It 
has been observed that musical stimulus has 
soothing effect on human brain rhythms.The 

lecture by the erudite scholar was well 
appreciated by the faculty staff and 
students. Prof. Ghosh said a system of 
scientific investigation into the 
perception and production of music 
requires multidisciplinary approach, 
involving Physics, Music therapy, 
C o m p u t e r  S c i e n c e ,  P h o n e t i c s ,  
Physiology, Psychology, to name only a 
few. The C. V. Raman Centre for Physics 
& Music has been set up for dedicated 
research in the area of Physics & Music.
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Seminars
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Efforts for making a
Thalassemia free Bengal
Thalassemia is a genetic blood disorder. 
This is a complex group of diseases 
common in Mediterranean regions and 
South and South East Asia. West Bengal 
today is having one of the highest 
number of thalassemia cases and such 
numbers are increasing rapidly through 
new births due to lack of awareness in 
the local populace about this dreaded 
disorder. A camp was organized by the 
seminar committee to raise an 
awareness about the fatality of the 
diasease in collaboration with the Inner 
Wheel Club of Jodhpur Park, District 
329 on 16th November, 2016. Ms. 
Madhumita Samanta, counsellor of 
Thalassemia Control Unit, Hematalogy 
Department, Calcutta School of 
Tropical Medicine, spoke eloquently on 
“Know Thalassemia to say No 
Thalassemia”. The talk was followed by 
a Thalassemia Carrier Detection 
Screening Camp conducted by Dr. 
Paban Kumar Chaudhuri, Medical 
Officer, Thalessemia Control Unit, WB, 
Hematology Department, Calcutta 
School of Tropical Medicine, Kolkata. 
About 123 individuals participated in 
the detection test and they were given 
the test report regarding thalassemia and 
other blood pictures. Students, teaching 
and non-teaching staff took keen interest 
in the event.

This year our college arranged four 
UGC sponsored seminars to bring 
together academicians and experts from 
different parts of the country to 
exchange knowledge and ideas and to 
inculcate research habits among the 

young students. A UGC sponsored 2 
days National Level Seminar on 
‘Chemistry in Human Life - current 
aspects’ in collaboration with IISER, 
Kolkata was organized by Chemistry 
and Microbiology Departments on 9th 
and 10th December, 2016. Keynote 
address was delivered by Dr. Pradipta 
Purakayastha, Dean of Academic 
Affairs, IISER, Kolkata. Microbiology 

Department also organized another 
National level Seminar on ‘Recent 
Advances in Biological Sciences' on 
17th and 18th February, 2017. After 
lighting the ceremonial lamp Dr. Chitra 
Mondal, Director of CSIR-IICB, 

Kolkata delivered the keynote address. 
Main thrust of her discussion delved into 
the role of various potential Indian herbs 
for cancer treatment. Dr. Gopal Kundu 
talked primarily on therapeutic and 
diagnostic significances of angiogenic 
and oncogenic proteins in breast and 
other cancers. Dr. Shantanu Roy 
explained the concept of ecosystem of 
health and different states of ecosystem. 
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Initiatives undertaken by the NSS Units 1 & 2
The NSS unit began its journey in 2008. Being 
satisfied with its activities the Calcutta 
University authorities approved the formation 
of a second unit in 2009. The year-long 
activities of the two NSS units are as follows :
l To keep the 
college campus 
clean
l Nurtur ing  
trees and plants
l Cultural and 
e d u c a t i o n a l  
programme for 
street-children
l Relentless 
effort to keep the 
campus plastic-
free
l D r i v e  t o  
control sound 
pollution in and around the campus
l Create environmental consciousness among 
students through various programmes like 
poster presentation, quiz programme, song and 
dance programme etc.
In addition to these regular activities the 
following points may be highlighted :
l Participation in the World Health Day 
programme organized by CU on 7-4-2016.
l 50 volunteers took part in the Social Justice 
Day programme on 13-7-2016.
l 10 volunteers participated at the CU 
organized function on 05-6-2016 at Calcutta 
Rowing Club where the Hon’ble Power 
Minister Sri Shovandeb Chattopadhyay was 
present.
l Participation in the World Population Day 
seminar on 11-6-2016.
l Tree-planting by ex-student and noted 
musical personality Sri Kalyan Sen Barat on 
13-8-2016 on the eve of the College 
Foundation Day in which NSS volunteers 
played a leading role.
l Celebration of International Literary Day on 
8-9-2016 and World Peace Day on 15-9-2016.
l Observation of National Integration Day on 
28-10-2016 on the occasion of Sardar 
Vallabhbhai Patel’s birth anniversary.

l Seminar on the occasion of Anti-Corruption 
Day on 4-11-2016 in collaboration with the DVC 
and Beleghata Branch of IOB.
l Reception to the New Principal Dr. Mausumi 
Chatterjee who joined on 16-12-2016.

l 3 0  N S S  
volunteers took 
part in the college 
T e a c h e r s ’  
Conference called 
by the Hon’ble 
C . M .  S m t .  
Mamata Banerjee 
a n d  H o n ’ b l e  
Higher Education 
Minister Sri Partha 
Chatterjee in Jan, 
2017.
l West Bengal 
State Repulic Day 

Camp from 4-1-17 to 12-1-17. Among the 
dignitaries present were Principal of Vidyasagar 
College, Dr. Gautam Kundu, Prof. Badal Jana of 
Narayangarh College and programme officer 
Prof. Gautam Pahari, West Bengal NSS officer 
and Joint DPI Dr. Ramaprasad Bhattacharya and 
ADPI Dr. Malay Mukherjee. The Principal was 
also present. About 155 volunteers took part in 
this camp.

Other programmes included celebration of 
Swamiji’s birth anniversary on 12-1-2017, 
participation in inter-state cultural exchange 
programme on 18-1-2017, participation in 
Republic Day Parade on 26-01-2017, 
observation of National Integration Day on 02-3-
17 organized by CU.
Special Camp : Special Camp was organized 
from 23-3-17 to 28-3-17 under the able 
leadership of Prof. Gautam Pahari and Prof. 
Tanima Kundu. Besides college teachers, some 
important speakers were Sri Shibashis Banerjee 
of the Nehru Yuva Kalyan Kendra, Prof. Sujit 
Ghosh of Jogesh Chandra Chaudhuri College 
and NSS advisor Sri Kunal Chatterjee. A Youth 
Parliament and quiz programme was organized. 
100 volunteers took part. Manisha Gupta 
received the Best Volunteer Award from the 
Higher Education Department.

Ongoing Research Projects

UFR Major Research Project in collaboration 
with IUAC, New Delhi
PI : Prof. Ruma Ray, Physics Department.
Title : “Studies on the influence of ion beam 
irradiation coupled with gamma irradiation on the 
behaviour of high melting thermoplastics and 
polymer nanocomposites.”
UGC Minor Research Projects :
a) PI : Prof. Kaushik Nandi, Physics 
Department.
Title : “Exploring Quantum Channels for secure 
quantum secret sharing.”
b) PI :  Prof.  Supriya Mukherjee,  
Mathematics Department
Title : “Semi analytic and approximate methods of 
solution of differential equations.”
c) PI : Prof. Deepro Chakraborty, Sanskrit 
Department
Title : “Critical editions of Sambhusiksa and 
Vasisthi Siksa”.
d) PI : Prof. Babli Halder, Zoology Department.
Title : “Evaluation of modulation of apoptosis and 
cell cycle in Macrobrachium lamarrei lammarrei 
(H. Milne Edwards 1837) by a widely used paddy 
insecticide.”
e) PI : Prof. Sujata Roy, Chemistry Department.
Title : “Synthesis of Au, Pt and other transition 
metal ion doped nanocrystalline TiO2.”
PI : Prof. Mitu De, Botany Department.
Title : “Documentation and characterization of 
Mango germplasm (Mangifera indica L.) and its 
pest from Murshidabad and Malda, West Bengal.”
Funding Agency : “West Bengal Biodiversity 
Board (WBBB).

Conservation of rare 
mango varieties in
Gurudas College 

Campus
India has long tradition of protecting wild life. 
India  is one of the 12-mega biodiversity 
centres having about 10% of world’s 
biodiversity wealth, which is distributed 
across 16 agro-climatic zones. To protect 
important plant varieties from extinction and 
thus conserve natural resources a marvellous 
initiative has been undertaken by Basudha, 
gardening and campus beautification 
committee, by setting up a Mango Garden in 
the college campus which spreads on 4000 sq. 
ft. of land under the supervision of West 
Bengal Biodiversity Board. In this plot of land 
grafted saplings of 25 local mango varieties 
collected from a reputed horticultural 
organisation of Murshidabad district, have 
been transferred for conservation. Name of 
some mango varieties being conserved in 
Gurudas college campus, are Bara Sahi, 
Begam Fuli, Bel Kusum, Bombai Chompa, 
Kisen Bhog, Langra, Himsagar, Motichur, 
Rani Pasand etc.

Basudha is also maintaining a medicinal 
plants garden. Some other plants like Piper 
longum, wild zinger, Petroselinum sp., Costus 
and Ocimum basilicum have been newly 
planted.

seminar on “Soft Skill Development”. OAASA gave an overview on ethical hacking and 
current development in Robotics. Another company named Excell-Mediskills Pvt. Ltd. in 
collaboration with NSDC (National Skill Development Corporation of India) threw light on 
the different courses useful for career opportunities. An add on course (optional) in 
collaboration with Mediskills Pvt. Ltd. on soft skill development was organized. 80 students 
participated.

Career Counselling and Placement Cell initiated a recruitment drive for final year graduate 
students. Three companies paid visit to our campus. Tata Consultancy Services (TCS) were 
campusing for BPS (Business Process Services) on 23-02-2017. All students except students 
of Computer Science and Journalism Department were eligible for the interview. Seven 
students got selected out of 66 participants. ICICI prudential Pvt. Ltd. came for campus 
interview for the post of insurance agents. Final year graduate students from any stream were 
eligible for the interview. 13 students fitted  the bill out of 40. Centrum Financial Co. Ltd. 
also came for campus interview for money exchange front office representatives. Only 
commerce students were eligible. Four students were  picked up by the company.

A Bunch of Career Counselling Activities 
Contd. from P-1
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Gurudas College Book Fair
On the 31st March, 2017 a book fair was 
organised by the Gurudas College Library in 
the students Common Room of Commerce 
building. This fair was first of its kind inside 
the premises of Gurudas College. Dr. 
Mausumi Chatterjee, Principal, inaugurated 
the fair. 21 publication houses, book suppliers 
and vendors participated in this fair and it 
garnered a large crowd of avid readers. 
Initially it was a one day fair but to honour the 
request  made by  the publishers,  book sellers

and book suppliers the fair was extended for 
another one day. Books worth of Rs.5 lakh were 
purchased in this fair. Indeed this fair provided a 
platform for the teachers and students who 
could see a wide range of books of various 
publishers at one place. Publishers exhibited 
books on climate change, electronics, 
horticulture, health issues, story books etc. 
other than curriculum books of different 
subjects. By and large the fair received a 
tremendous response.

Contd. from P-2

Contd. from P-2 Seminars
Many other eminent scientists like Dr. Mitali Chatterjee, Dr. Taposh Mukhopadhyay, Dr. Parthib 
Basu shared  their  vast  research  & erudition with the budding scientists and scholars.

An UGC sponsored Seminar was organizd in collaboration with Sanskrit College & University 
on 2nd December, 2016 by the Dept. of History and Sanskrit. The topic of the seminar was "Depth 
of Classicality in Sanskrit". The Keynote address of the Seminar was delivered by Prof. Nrisinha 
Prasad Bhaduri. Other eminent speakers were Prof. Gautam Bhadra, Amlan Dasgupta and Rita 
Chattopadhyay.

A two day UGC sponsored National Seminar on “Media, Politics & Economics in Post 
Globalization India” was held under the aegies of Journalism & Mass Communication, Economics, 
Political Science Departments of our college and Mahanirban Calcutta Research Group. Sri Utpal 
Chatterjee, former Sheriff of Kolkata and illustrious columnist in keynote speech threw light on the 
evolution of media from print to the audio visual form. Seminar brought diverse participants 
together like Honourable Justice Susanta Chatterji (former Chief Justice of Orissa High Court), Dr. 
Amar Pal Singh of GGS Indroprostho University, Delhi & Dr. Biplab Laha Chowdhury of Visva-
Bharati. The social media is the most effective tool in enabling the voice of women heard through 
different platform was emphasized by Dr. Saswati Gangopadhyay (Burdwan University) & Dr. 
Swati Mukherjee (Gurudas College). The highlights and key messages that emerged from the 
presentations is that in the 21st century, communications have developed & changed dramatically 
due to the advancement of digital technologies from the late 1990s. 

On the occasion of National Science Day on 28th February, Dr. Uma Shankar Pal of Zoology 
Department delivered a lecture on “Most Venomous Snakes in India”. A substantial portion of the 
talk centered around the myths, mysteries and facts about venomous snakes.

One of the regular observance days in our college is Bhasha Diwas on 21st February. Professor 
Aritri Samanta of History Department delivered a speech on History of the International Mother 
Language Day. At the end many teachers harmonized their voices beautifully on a popular song 
associated with this day.

Healthy ecosystem protects the lives on the earth and biodiversity & boosts ecosystem 
productivity. So to maintain a sustainable ecosystem, the enormous diversity of life on the Earth 
must be preserved. Dr. Soumyendra Nath Ghosh and Dr. Anirban Roy, both Senior Research 
Officers of WB Biodiversity Boards, gave an overview of Biodiversity through their lectures on 
“Significance of Biodiversity” and “Conservation of Biodiversity” respectively on 24th March, 
2017. Screening of a documentary on the rich biodiversity of India helped to understand the matter 
in more comprehensive manner.

Observance of vigilance awareness week
Gurudas college partook in the vigilance awareness week on October 31, 2016 in collaboration 
with Damodar Valley Corporation (DVC), Indian Overseas Bank (IOB) and NSS unit of Gurudas  
College. IOB manager and DVC officials inaugurated the ceremony. Through talks and extempore 
speech competition on the theme emphasis was given on promoting our integrity, transparency and 
accountability in public life. Winners were given medals and certificates as a token of appreciation.
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